
KEEGAN WERLIN LLP 
ATTORNEYS AT LAW 

99 HIGH STREET, Suite 2900 

 BOSTON, MASSACHUSETTS 02110 TELECOP IER : 

 ——— (617) 951- 1354 

  (617) 951-1400 

 
      May 8, 2023 
 
Mark D. Marini, Secretary 
Department of Public Utilities 
One South Station, 5th Floor 
Boston, MA  02110 
 
Re: Inquiry into Establishing Policies and Practices for Electric and Gas Companies –  

D.P.U. 20-58 
     
Dear Secretary Marini: 
 
 On behalf of NSTAR Electric Company d/b/a Eversource Energy (“Company”), please 
find enclosed the Company’s monthly arrearage tracking spreadsheets for December 2022, 
January 2023, and February 2023, pursuant to D.P.U. 20-58-A. which include highlighting of cells 
corrected on April 17, 2023.  Upon review, the only cells corrected for these months correspond 
to Section 8 of the of the NSTAR Electric-East data file, not Sections 6, 7, and 8 as previously 
indicated.  Three cells of Section 8 of the NSTAR Electric-East data files have been corrected for 
each of these months, as highlighted in yellow in the ‘Corrected and Highlighted’ copies.  These 
corrections are due to a data formatting error affecting the data reported in previous monthly 
reports. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

      Sincerely, 

      John K. Habib 

      John K. Habib 

 
Enclosures 
cc:  Susan Geiser, Esq. – Hearing Officer 

Jonathan Goldberg, Esq. – Department of Public Utilities 
 Jo Ann Bodemer, Esq. – Office of the Attorney General 

William Daniels, Esq. – Office of the Attorney General 
 Robert Hoaglund, Esq. – Department of Energy Resources 
 Charles Harak, Esq. - National Consumer Law Center 
 Jerrold Oppenheim, Esq. – LEAN 
 Robert Rio – Associated Industries of Massachusetts 
 Kristen Gasparonis – Eversource Energy 
 Kerry Britland – Eversource Energy 


